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Business Item  

T Transportation Committee Item: 2011-211 
SW 

Meeting date:  August 22, 2011 

Council meeting date: August 24, 2011 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: August 18, 2011 

Subject: 2011-2014 TIP Amendment Request from 
Metropolitan Council for Central Corridor Light Rail 
Construction (TAB Action 2011-54) 

District(s), Member(s):  8 – Duininck, 13 – Kramer, 14 – Commers 
Policy/Legal Reference: TAB  Action 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Arlene McCarthy, Director (651-602-1754) 
Amy Vennewitz, Dep. Dir. Finance & Planning ((651-
602-1058) 
Kevin Roggenbuck, TAB Coordinator (651-602-1728) 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council concur with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) action 
to amend the 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) to include $45 million 
in Section 5309 New Starts Allocations for Central Corridor Light Rail Transit (CCLRT) 
Construction in St. Paul and Minneapolis.   

Background 
The Metropolitan Council received $45 million in 5309 discretionary funds as part of the 
Federal Transit Administration’s apportionment of the Fiscal Year 2011 Capital Investment 
(New Starts and Small Starts) program funds. These funds will support construction of the 
Central Corridor LRT line, the purchase of light rail vehicles, and design and installation of 
a fare collection system. 

Rationale 
Metro Transit intends to submit a grant application to the Federal Transit Administration in 
FY 2011 to begin spending the awarded funds. FTA will only accept this application if it is in 
a current and approved TIP and STIP. 

Same week action is being requested to expedite this TIP amendment to enable the 
Council to draw the federal funds sooner to lessen the Council’s cash flow borrowing costs 
for CCLRT. 

Funding 
A combination of funding sources will be used for this $90 million phase of the project, 
including $45 million from FTA Section 5309 funds and $45 million in match provided by 
the Counties Transit Improvement Board ($27 million), State of Minnesota ($9 million) and 
Regional Rail Authorities ($9 million). 

Known Support / Opposition 
No opposition was noted at either the TAC or the TAB meetings. 
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